
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
      
                October 16, 2015 
 
 
 
 
Governor Bruce Rauner 
James R. Thompson Center 
100 W. Randolph, 16-100 
Chicago, IL 60601 
 
Dear Governor Rauner, 
 
I am delighted to write a letter in support of Jeffrey H. James for a possible position with the 
state of Illinois. Jeff is the Founder and Chairman of Homeland Security Consulting & 
Investigations, Inc. 
 
Jeff contacted our office and has offered his time and expertise. He is sincere in his desire to 
help the state in any way that he can. From Jeff’s resume and background, I think you will agree 
that his service can benefit our state.  
 
Mr. James holds the highest designation available in the country (Certified in Homeland 
Security Level V) available from the American Board for Certification in Homeland Security. 
 
I strongly recommend Jeff James for a position with the Governor’s office as you see fit. Thank 
you for your thoughtful consideration. 
 
        
        Very sincerely, 

 
 
Jim Oberweis 
 

 
/km 
 
 
 

ILLINOIS STATE SENATE 

JIM OBERWEIS 
 25TH SENATE DISTRICT 

 

SPRINGFIELD OFFICE: 

105A CAPITOL BUILDING 

SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62706 

PHONE: 217/782-0471 

FAX: 217/782-0116 

 

 

DISTRICT OFFICE: 

959 OAK STREET 

NORTH AURORA, ILLINOIS  60542 

PHONE: 630/800-1992 
   SENATOR@OBERWEIS.COM 


